




Response to Governance Proposal 
with regards to the Albert Community Centre and 

The Marr Residence Board 
 

After reviewing this document  I feel that though we are both Heritage 
properties we are very different in our missions and mandates.     
 
The Albert Community Centre mission is to provide low cost space for 
community run activities ,  non-for profit organizations and rental to 
organizations such as Albert Indoor Playground and Albert Child Care Co-
Operative       
 
The Albert Community Centre  board members are responsible for upholding 
its mandate.  These include but not limited to : 
 : how the building is used , who can use or  rent space , 
 : develop policies and procedures with regards to rental or use by other  
  groups.    
 : fees that will be charged     
 
 From my reading I do not see any indication that board members are 
expected to participate in  , develop or lead any of the programming. 
 
 
The Marr Residence Board mission is to maintain and enhance the historic 
integrity of  the site , provide public  access and provide heritage 
programming.     
 
The Marr Residence board members are responsible for upholding it’s 
mandate.  These include but are not limited to : 
 : develop policies for : 
  : maintenance of the house and property 
  : board rolls and responsibilities 
  : acquisitions 
 : fund raise for restoration projects   
 : promote heritage programming 
 : submit annual report 



Marr Board members are  expected to be knowledgeable of the history of the 
house ,to be involved in all programming by providing input and by being at 
the house when it is open to the public through out the year. 
 
 
In this document there are three options proposed: 
 1- Status Guo 
  
 2- option 1 -plus the addition of  the following to the Albert Community 
    Centre: 
  ; voting  rights for administration member 
  : 2 year terms 
  : add second non-voting Community Development Representative 
 
These changes to not impact the Marr Residence Board 
 
 3- Disband Albert Community and Marr Residence boards.   Proposed  
  consolidation of these to boards.    
 
Some of the advantages: 
 
 :Both Dean and Barb on both these boards it would decrease their work 
  load 
 :It would reduce the number of volunteer board members required. 
 :Stream line reporting to the city 
 
Some of the disadvantages: 
 
 : need to develop a joint mission statement 
 : need to develop a joint mandate 
 : loss of experienced board members 
 : 
 
In my opinion the best option for the Marr Residence is 
 Option  # 1  -  Status Guo 
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